
 
 

Memorandum 
 
 
To:  Electric Facility Review Board 

West Jordan City Council 
PacifiCorp 
Division of Public Utilities 
Committee of Consumer Services 

 
From: Julie Orchard, Commission Secretary 

 
Subject: Electric Facility Review Board Review of a Dispute between PacifiCorp and West          

  Jordan City 
 
Date:  June 3, 2005 
 

                                                                                          
On April 25, 2005, PacifiCorp requested that the Electric Facility Review Board 

convene to review a dispute between West Jordan City and PacifiCorp regarding the siting of a 

new substation in West Jordan. 

Utah Code Annotated ' 54-14-301 establishes the Board within the Department of 

Commerce to resolve disputes between local governments and public utilities regarding the siting 

and construction of electrical facilities.  The Board is comprised of the three members of the 

Utah Public Service Commission and two individuals appointed by the Governor.  Those two 

individuals are Monette Hurtado, Weber County Deputy Attorney, and Joe Johnson, Mayor of 

Bountiful, Utah.  The Commission Chairman serves as the Board Chairman.  The Board must 

convene an initial hearing to determine how to proceed.   

Notice is hereby given that a hearing of the Electric Facility Review Board will be held 

Monday, June 13, 2005, at 2:00 p.m., in Room 427, Heber M. Wells Office Building, 160 East 

300 South, Salt Lake City, Utah.  Individuals wishing to participate by telephone should contact 



the Commission at least two days in advance by calling  (801) 530-6716 or call toll-free 

1-866-PSC-UTAH (1-866-772-8824).  Participants attending by telephone should then contact 

the Public Service Commission five minutes prior to the beginning of the meeting to ensure 

participation. 


